
Eden Township Board of Trustees Meeting Minutes 

I hereby certify that sufficient funds were on deposit for the payment of the forgoing bills when obligated and funds are now on 

deposit to pay the attached expenditures; ___________________ Steve Little, Fiscal Officer. 

 

______________________        _____________________         ____________________           ______________________ 

Chairman, Ryan C. Bagent        Trustee Donald L. Glover          Trustee Kenneth E. Hall            Fiscal Officer, Steve Little 

 

June 29, 2015 - 8:00 p.m. 

 

This meeting was called to order in the Eden Community Center by Chairman Ryan Bagent, with 

all present standing to recite the pledge of allegiance. In addition to Mr. Bagent, the following 

Eden Township personnel were present; Trustee Don Glover, Trustee Ken Hall and Fiscal 

Officer Steve Little. Also in attendance were; Shaeen Spencer, representing Waste Management, 

Tim and Tammy Hahn and Harry Farley. Road Maintenance Supervisor Dan Baker came in 

later. A copy of the minutes, a monthly cash journal report and; fund, appropriation and revenue 

status reports were given to the trustees. The reading of the minutes was waived and they were 

filed for the permanent record.  

 

Public Participation:    

Problems with trash pickup were discussed with a particular emphasis specifically on Camp 

Ohio Road and the need for multiple trucks being on any township road on trash pickup day. 

Seasonal rates and trash being picked up when and as scheduled was emphasized multiple times 

with Mr. Shaeen and he reiterated that the recent purchase of another company didn’t go as well 

as they had hoped and that contributed to the problem. He hoped those problems are over. 

Tammy Hahn asked when the contract with WM was up. 

The mail carrier in the area supported by Harry Farley, raised concerns with road conditions, 

particularly on Stradley and Blacksnake Roads. Tammy Hahn also raised concerns with Camp 

Ohio Road. Harry Farley raised questions regarding the mowing of the roads and the contract for 

that service. 

 

Old Business:  

There was none. 

 

New Business: 

Trustees indicated the need for focusing on road repair after the last winter and the rough wetter 

than usual weather conditions on all township roads. Questions and concerns were raised by, Sue 

Shannon, Senena Esty, Dan Boggs and the Christenson family just to name a few. Graceland 

Lane and others are under repair with a focus on the worst roads and the highly traveled roads 

being repaired first. 

. 

Road Report:   

Road Maintenance Supervisor Baker started his report by saying , what a month, what a year. 

Culverts need replaced on Graceland Lane and Tarlton Roads. Most of the road issues are due to 

a higher than average rainfall for this year and getting water off and away from the roadway into 

ditches and culverts is the priority. 

 

Trustee Glover moved to pay the bills, Trustee Hall seconded the motion and all voted in favor. 

The attached listing is a true and accurate listing of the bills that were presented to be paid.  

 

Trustee Hall made a motion to adjourn, Trustee Glover seconded the motion and all Trustees 

voted in favor. The meeting was adjourned. 
 

 


